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President Sander’s Thoughts 

 

It is May and that makes me want to reflect on our fallen brothers and sister of the State Patrol.  

National police week is May 15, 2023, to May 21, 2023, in Washington D.C.  The WSPAA is again 

providing 8 commemorative wreaths at the Law Enforcement Memorial to honor Troopers 

Jorge Dimas, William Schoenberger, Deborah McMenamin, Anthony Borostowski, Daniel 

Stainbrook, Trevor Casper, Donald Pederson, and Gary Powless. 

Northwest Wisconsin has had three officers killed in the line of duty by gunfire in less than a 

month.  Chetek and Cameron Police Departments each lost an officer on April 8, 2023.  This was 

a traffic stop/welfare check on the driver.  St. Croix County Sheriff's Office lost a deputy on May 

6, 2023. This call came in as a vehicle in the ditch/intoxicated driver/welfare check.  It is always 

tragic when a police officer is killed in the line of duty, but these three hit close to home.  I grew 

up in Barron County where Cameron and Chetek are located.  My first assignment was a 

Trooper position in St. Croix County and my husband was a St. Croix County deputy for thirty 

plus years.   

I think the entire law enforcement community mourns an officer killed in the line of duty, 

because it is not just tragic but, each one of us reflects on our own career.  How many times in 

your career did you come across a vehicle in the ditch, or handle a motorist assist that if the 

bad guy wanted to take you out, they could have? 

We, as retirees, need to show our support for all current law enforcement.  Shake their hand, 

thank them for their service, tell them to rely on their training and not hesitate to act.   I have 

witnessed, in the last month, the overwhelming support law enforcement has received from 

the public.  Let’s show them that WSP retirees have their backs.       



Anniversary Congratulations 

Members of the 11th and 12th recruit class are celebrating their 60th anniversary in 2023.   

Looking over the membership list it looks like the following members were in these 2 

classes that started in 1963.  William Frederick, James Jeschke, Robert Kowalski, 

William Nash, Thomas Walish, John Bruns, John Karns, Lawrence Luther and Gerald 

Schroeder.  Congratulations Gentlemen!! 

Members of the 32nd recruit class are celebrating their 40th anniversary this year.  It 

appears that the following are in this group; Tanya Connors, Michael MacKenzie, and 

Lee McMenamin. 

Congratulations on your 40th anniversary! 

If I missed any of our members in these 3 classes I sincerely apologize. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



March 21, 2023 WSPAA Board Meeting Minutes 

Meeting held at the WSP Academy 

Attendance: Mary Sander, Phil Wenzel, Linda Woldt, Kim Hurley, Keith Young, Ruth 

Tiry, Ray Sondelski, Dave Collins, and Dave Harvey 

Meeting was called to order at 10 am by President Sander followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

President Sander welcomed Dave Harvey. 

Ray made a motion to accept the agenda for the day and Phil seconded the motion. 

Financial Report – Currently we have $10,889.32 in checking and $6953.77 in our 

scholarship savings account.  We have a 24 month cd with a balance of $2,006.21 and 

an 18 month cd with a balance of $2004.96.  Monies from our merchandise sales will go 

into the scholarship fund.  Discussion on Linda turning over the cd’s as they come to 

term.  Linda will look into it.   

Scholarship Report – Mary had some posters about the scholarships made up to 

display at the Posts, Central Headquarters and at the weigh stations.  We wanted to stir 

up more interest in the scholarships and get more applications.  Prior to posters being 

made I received permission from Superintendent Carnahan for the display of these 

posters.  Several board members took posters back to their regions to display them. 

Dave Harvey mentioned that there are websites out there that are just for available 

scholarships and maybe we want to put it on there.  We will look into that for future 

years. 

Merchandise Report – Ruth stated that sales are slow.  We got $180 back from 

Queensboro for purchases made on their website.  Profits from Queensboro sales will 

also go into the scholarship fund.  Ruth asked if we wanted to stay with Queensboro.  It 

was decided that discussion on this would be tabled until the next meeting. 

Membership Report – Mary passed around a list of members that did not re-new for 

2023.  Now Mary, Linda & I had sent several emails to these people since the beginning 

of the year notifying them that their membership had expired.  Linda mentioned she 

had gotten ahold of 3 people on the list and they were sending in their monies.   

Prior to the meeting Joseph had asked Mary if it was possible to break down the 

membership list by Post.  He is trying to re-start the regular breakfast in the Fox Valley 

and needed help in knowing who was in the Northeast Region.  Mary did make separate 



lists for each Post.  This will not be a regular thing going forward.  Mary gave each 

board member a copy of these lists.   

President Sander passed around our old WSPAA brochure.  She asked if we wanted to 

update it.  Discussion on this and ultimately it was decided not to update the brochure 

as the board did not feel we use it anymore. 

Regional Reports –  

North Central Region – Ray had touched base with Dave Forsythe about being a 

regional rep.  The second Tuesday of the month there is a coffee clutch at 8:30 am at 

the Merrill truck stop and it is well attended by former officers of different departments. 

Southwest Region – Dave Collins reported that the funeral for Warren Holsbo was well 

attended and it had  Naval and WSP Honor Guard present.  Breakfasts at Green Lantern 

in McFarland are always well attended. 

Northwest Region – Keith stated that the Thursday breakfast in Eau Claire is open to all 

law enforcement.  Fred Staff is in tough shape at this time.  Tom Kalk is suffering from 

early stages of dementia. 

Southeast Region – No reps for this region.   

Northeast Region – No rep in attendance. 

Dave Harvey made a presentation on the internal State Patrol Website and the Patrol’s 

ties with the Wisconsin Historical Society.  Dave has been passionate for years about 

preserving the history of the Patrol.  Dave is a member of our new history committee. 

The board then went to work on the 5 tables of memorabilia & training items that Sgt. 

Platt and others had brought down from the attic at the Academy.  It was fun to see 

this old stuff and brought back memories for many board members.  We probably kept 

half of the items.  The history committee will be meeting at the Academy on April 27th 

to go through more items that are in the attic.  The history committee is in its infancy 

right now.  The hope is to have new displays at the Academy and possibly a mannequin 

to display old uniforms.  We asked Captain Hefte if we could take over the current 

displays at the Academy as they sometimes get stale.  Captain Hefte was more than 

happy to let us take over the displays stating that the clerical staff really does not have 

time to do it.   

Next board meeting is May 23, 2023 10 A.M. at the Wausau Post. 



Ray made motion to adjourn the meeting, Keith seconded the motion.  Meeting was 

adjourned at 2:25 pm. 

History Committee meeting report from April 27th.  Mary S. Kim, Joseph J. and Dave C. 

were in attendance.  Dave. H had other commitments.  Sgt. Platt and probably a few of 

the recruit class members brought down more items from the attic.  Many awards and 

plaques were amongst the items brought down.  We also found some old Road Runner 

newsletters, Badge-R report newsletters, old traffic law books and lots and lots of 

pictures.  It was a lot of fun looking through all the pictures and sharing stories. 

The committee made progress in thinning out the amount of stuff at the Academy and 

will meet again in the future to continue thinning out items. 

The history committee met again on May 10th at the Academy.  Present were: Mary, 

Kim and Dave C.  Joseph and Dave H. had other commitments.  Once again Sgt. Platt 

and his elves had another cart load of plastic totes and boxes for us to go through.  

Mary got to see her father’s recruit class book, fun stuff.  The 3 of us made good 

progress and gave Sgt. Platt a smaller load for his cart to save for us.  Later this 

summer the committee will meet again at the Academy to go through more items. 

 

 

2023 Deaths 

1.  Steve Brulport, age 69 died on 1-15-23.  Steve was a member of the 35th recruit 

class, badge #1598.  He is survived by his wife-Barbara and daughters – Celena 

& Crystal. 

2. Ken “Gatten” L’Esperance, former PCO.  Survived by his wife Renee, children: 

Jess Kahl & Patrick, stepdaughters Kali & Bria. 

3. Warren Holsbo, age 81, died on 1-18-23.  Warren was a member of the 15th 

recruit class, badge #479.  Warren is survived by his fiancée Rose and his sons 

Mark & Al. 

 

Mark your calendars for September 8th. 

Retiree Day at the Academy. 



Old articles from the Badge-R 

 



 



 


